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September 8, 2015 
 
 
 
 
Dear Lee A. Shaw  
 
Thank you for submitting an application for an Affiliate status with GCUMM for the Boy 
Scouts of America. Your application was first approved by a small working group of the 
Board, then approved by the Executive Committee, and then by the whole Board.     
 
Because of the close working relationship GCUMM enjoys with BSA, the need for 
continued affiliation was very clear to all of us.   
 
A representative from BSA will continue to be invited to our Board meetings at BSA’s 
expense.  Those meetings will probably be in August for the next four years.  BSA will 
be granted time to give their report and to answer any questions that may come from 
members of the Board.  Each year, the GCUMM will expect at least a written report from 
the BSA.  Those written reports should be to us by August 1.   
 
We look forward to a long and fruitful continuation of our relationship with BSA.   Thank 
you for all you do for the Kingdom and for the many ways you provide us with an 
opportunity to serve youth.  If there are ways to expand our work together, please be in 
contact with me or with Larry Coppock, our Director of Scouting Ministry.       
 
Striving to serve-   

 
Gilbert C. Hanke, General Secretary/CEO 
GCUMM  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 


